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SPEEDWAY SEDANS QUEENSLAND  

                                      COM TELECONFERENCE – 12th February 2020 
 
Opened:       7:36 pm  
 

*Welcome by President – Allan Jennings 
  
Participants:                  
President/State Chief Steward   Allan Jennings   Secretary/ Title Manager          Kaye Arthur 
Treasurer/Lic Secretary                 Pam Franz                         State Tech                Doug Rigby 
Asst State Tech                                Max Marshall   Central Zone Rep              Bill Peall 
Southern Zone Rep   Patricia Writer 
 

Apologies: - Vice-President - Donna O’Keeffe 
 

* Minutes of previous meetings –  

MOTION: “That the minutes of the SSQ teleconference held 13th November 2019 with amendment be accepted as 

a true and accurate account of the meeting held “ 

Moved: Secretary – Kaye Arthur               Seconded: Sth Zone Rep – Trish Writer                Motion Carried AIF 
 

Business Arising from previous Minutes: - 

- Nostalgia Sedans – Still a work in progress  

-  Titles Trailer – Trailer has water leaks – Pam Franz will attend to getting the builder to fix leaks and other items. 
 

Agenda 

Titles – Rainouts x 2 and another could be possible this weekend at Maryborough. 

-Modified Sedans – Toowoomba – rescheduled to 9th May 2020 

- Junior Sedans – Bundaberg – rescheduled to 30th May 2020 
 

Correspondence 

Sunshine Coast Club  

To SSQ, 
The Sunshine Coast Speedway club recently held a club meeting that included a discussion about no medallions being presented 
at state titles. 
Our club kindly asks for an explanation for this decision. 
Yours, 
Mark Littlehales, Secretary/treasurer - Sunshine Coast Speedway club Inc.   
 

Discussion held – response to be written covering the following points: - 

• Title information documents have not listed medallions for the last year. 

• Other items were introduced – i.e. drinks coolers and were well received.  A different item for next season 
titles is being sourced. 

• Suggestion to follow the SSA lead and get small (keyboard size) corflute signs for A Main qualifier (Read - A 
Main qualifier- no position so they are all the same and easier to distribute) 

• Previously titles had time dedicated to introduce the competitors, present medallions, with crew to assist 
driver into car and belt up –the pit crew left the track and took the medallion back to the pits.   
Unfortunately, if there are time factors this is the first thing to get cut from the race program. 

• Medallions then just get put into log book packets – numerous log books continue to be presented for the 
rest of the season with the title medallion still in the log book  

• Some competitors take their medallion home and probably end up in a draw out of sight, give it to their 
kids/grandkids to play with.  Speak to people about trophies and where do they end up?  In boxes, in 
storage, given away etc. 
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* Treasurer’s Report  

MOTION: “That the Treasurer’s Report as tabled be accepted and endorsed.” 

Moved: Treas/Lic – Pam Franz                  Seconded: Sth Zone Rep – Trish Writer                Motion Carried  
 

* General Business  

* SSA Board and Tech meeting dates have been advised - National Technical Committee Meeting - 2nd and 3rd May 

2020 –North Adelaide, Administration Meeting – 15th May 2020 –Speedway Australia Offices, SSA Board Meeting – 

16th and 17th May 2020 –North Adelaide.  Plus - Speedway Australia Forum – June 2020 – Gold Coast  
 

*  Title race checks  

– drivers wearing “normal” socks underneath their race socks.  Rulebook has underwear as jocks, undies, Bra only – 

no socks. 

- Noted that some drivers still don’t wear underwear bottoms, (not easily seen)  

- Noted that many also wear a “team shirt” underneath their gear. 

- Gloves presented with a tag that said “boots” – withheld at title. Racewear company had correct tag and has a 

stock of tags that are placed on personalized and custom racewear they manufacture. 

- Faded tags – re-visited discussion regarding the SFI tags fading – check with Chief Steward on the day. 
 

*  Podcast – Black Flagged – Facebook page with link to U-Tube.  SSA representative Benny Taylor will be making an 

appearance on a podcast in the near future. 
 

* Junior Sedans– update to follow from SSA regarding 3 types of tyres that are being used that have been found to 

be non-compliant to the rules.  Information will be sent to all Scrutineers when released. 
 

-  Next Meeting – 8th April 2020 

 

Meeting Closed:  8:35 pm 

 
 

 

 


